
 

 

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

Dear Barça supporters, 
 
First of all, I would like to wish you a Happy New Year for 2012, a year which we all hope will 
continue to bring us the success we enjoyed in 2011. 
 
I would also like to welcome you to our official Penyes del FC Barcelona Facebook and Twitter 
pages. Today we start a new stage in communicating between the Club and the members of the 
Penyes – organisations who are in the vanguard of spreading understanding of the Barça spirit 
throughout the world  - with the intention of reaching the maximum number of people in as fast 
and efficient manner as possible. 
 
New Technologies are changing the world we live in and bringing us all closer together. We hope 
that this will be one more meeting point for supporters club members and fans of FC Barcelona, 
which will allow us to further develop in the context of the Projecte Penyes Segle XXI. 
 
Wishing you good health and well being, wrapped in further Barça success,  
 
 
 
Best wishes, 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Jordi Cardoner i Casaus 
Vicepresident Àrea Social FC Barcelona 
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